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AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF UNIVERSITY WOMEN
Fargo-Moorhead Branch

April 2008

AAUW & WNRRV JOIN WITH OTHER SPONSORS TO COMMEMORATE EQUAL PAY DAY

Our April Branch meeting will be a commemoration of Equal Pay Day 2008 to which the public is invited.  Women average just 77 cents to a man’s dollar in wages.  To match men’s earning for 2007, women have had to work from January 1, 2007 to April 22, 2008—known as Equal Pay Day.  Over a working lifetime, this disparity amounts to between $440,000 and $2 million dollars for women.  The American Association of University Women and the Women’s Network of the Red River Valley are having a public event on Equal Pay Eve, April 21, from 6:30 to 8 PM in the YWCA Meeting Room, 3000 S. University Avenue in Fargo.  This is to raise awareness about continuing pay disparities between men and women and the critical need to be involved in changing public policies around this issue.

Light refreshments will be served, there will be table discussions on gender-based pay inequalities, and a panel of women will talk of the pay inequalities and discrimination they have faced in their lives.  The panel includes Dr. Judy C. Pearson, Associate Dean of the College of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences at NDSU, Judy Anderson, a retired local employee, and Dr. Magda Chalikia of the MSUM Psychology Department.  Deputy Mayor Linda Coates of Fargo and Lauri Winterfeld Shanks, mayor pro tem of Moorhead, will read a proclamation signed by the mayors of Fargo and Moorhead noting Equal Pay Day.  There will also be a discussion of pending legislation and other solutions that will work toward eliminating these inequalities.  
Other sponsors include the ND Human Rights Coalition, League of Women Voters, Muheres Unitas, NDSU Feminist Majority, NDSU and MSUM Women’s Studies, MSUM Women’s Center, Fargo Soroptomist Club, NEW Leadership Institute, North Dakota Women’s Network, Rape and Abuse Cisis Center, Women’s Fund, and the YWCA Cass Clay.
Thanks to Michelle Carney Olsonoski (WNRRV), Martha DiCicco, Mel Gaebe, Jan Jackson, Roberta Shreve and Kathy Smith for planning this program.

AAUW TO PRESENT PROGRAM AT NDSU

AAUW has been asked to give a program at a brown bag lunch at NDSU in the Memorial Union at noon on Wednesday, April 9.  Those planning the April 21 program will be presenting this program, which will be called “Equity is Still an Issue.”  The public is welcome.

BOOK CLUBS

The Moorhead Literature Group will discuss A Death in the Family, by James Agee on Monday, May 5, at 7 p.m.  The hostess is Hazel Scott, 1327 S. 14th Ave., Moorhead, 233-7198.

The Fargo Book Club will meet at 7:30 p.m., Monday, April 28, at the home of Martha DiCicco, 1801 Third St. N. (280-9443), to discuss The Book Thief, by Markus Zusak.  Note that this location is a change from the printed brochure.   Noell Reinhiller will lead the discussion.

Books are available at Zandbroz at a 10% discount.

The Fargo Book Club will select books for next year’s reading at 7:30 p.m., Monday, May 12, at Lorna William’s, 3111 Broadway #316A, (235-5801).  Everyone is welcome and encouraged to bring suggestions for the list (limit of three titles per person).  Both fiction and non-fiction books, available in paperback editions, are eligible to be chosen.  If you have questions, please call Sara Lindberg at 232-7932.
MAY BRANCH MEETING

Our May meeting is different from that described in the program booklet.  Dr. Hanan Eltahlawy from Egypt, who has received an AAUW International Fellowship to do post doctoral work at NDSU, will be speaking to us.  You are encouraged to bring potential members to this meeting.
DUES TO BE COLLECTED AT MAY MEETING

Dues will be collected for the 2008-2009 year at the May meeting.  Dues are $70 for ND members and $71 for Minnesota members.  Students may join for $17.  

Remember the new AAUW value promise:  By joining AAUW, you belong to a community that breaks through educational and economic barriers so all women have a fair chance.

PLAN TO ATTEND ND ANNUAL MEETING IN DICKINSON
There is still time to plan to go to the annual meeting in Dickinson, which will be on Friday afternoon and Saturday until 3:00 p.m., April 18 and 19.  As we know from having the annual meeting here last year, a lot of work goes into putting these on, and a lot of good information is shared.  We will plan to ride together to keep costs down.  The registration is $65.  Rooms are reasonable and can be shared as well.  Contact Martha at marthavd@msn.com if you would like to attend.

IMAGINE IS A CAPITOL IDEA
2008 AAUW OF MINNESOTA CONVENTION

IMAGINE is a Capitol Idea is a short title of the annual Minnesota AAUW Convention for 2008 on Friday and Saturday, April 25-26, with headquarters at the Crowne Plaza St. Paul Riverfront.  The full title reads:  IMAGINE the Possibilities for Women in Educaion, Health & Wellness, Politics & Action, Arts & Entertainment.

Two private tours are offered at no cost to those who have pre-registered, one of the Minnesota State Capitol and one of the Ordway Center for the Performing Arts.  At the Saturday luncheon, a man who supported women facing discrimination will tell how the Legal Action Fund supported him in time of need.

The keynote speaker is Jane Turner, a former agent who won a whistle-blower lawsuit against the FBI after facing retaliation.  The Twin Cities Women’s Choir will entertain on Saturday evening at the celebratory awards and recognitions banquet.
COLLEGE….IT CAN WORK FOR YOU WORKSHOP A SUCCESS

Over 20 women attended the College….It Can Work for You Workshop on March 29.  Thanks to Margaret Callsen, Martha DiCicco, Irene Hogan, Mary Markland and Robyne Williams for working on this committee.

BODY AND SOLD

The Fargo and Moorhead Soroptomist Clubs are putting on a documentary Reader’s Theater play, entitled Body and Sold, in April.  This play shows that sexual trafficking happens more often than not in our own back yards.  They hope to promote community dialog and spark cultural change and, at the same time, raise funds for the Rape and Abuse Crisis Center.  There are three showings:  April 23 at 7:30 at MSUM Weld Hall, and April 25 and 26 at 7:30 at FMCT.  Tickets are $8.00 for adults and $4.00 for students. Maureen Kelly Jonason, one of our members, is selling tickets.  Contact her at jonason@cord.edu
COLLEGE WOMEN STUDENT LEADERS CONFERENCE

The National Conference for College Women Student Leaders will be held at Georgetown College, June 5-7, 2008.  Early bird registration is until April 18, 2008, and it is $375 for a residential registration.  Find more information on the aauw.org website.

PURSES WITH A PURPOSE

The Dakota Horizons Girl Scouts are having a live and silent purse auction, called Purses with a Purpose, at the NDSU Memorial Union Ballroom from 1 to 3 p.m. on Saturday, May 3.  Call 800-437-4399 or 701-772-6679 for $10 tickets. 

MAY NEWSLETTER DEADLINE

The deadline for information to be included in the May newsletter is Monday, May 5, 2008.  You may e-mail me at Bonniebernardy@aol.com or call me at 235-7741 (h) or 235-6688 (w).
